## Winner School District 59-2 Superintendent Advisory Meeting January 13, 2021

- I. Greetings from Mr. Morehart
- II. Enrollment Summary Report
- III. Reports from Staff Members
- IV. Reports from Community Members
- V. Reports from RSTED
- VI. Discussion amongst members

## **Superintendent Advisory Committee Meeting Notes**

Winner School District
Administration Building – Mr. Morehart's office
1:00 PM
Jan 13, 2021

**Members present**: Diane Kludt, Keven Morehart, Sylvia Bear, Kim DeMers, Haley Barfuss, Sherry Lafferty, Julie Manke, Marilyn Herman, DeAnne Felix

**Members absent:** Francis Brandis, Alma Small, April Fergurson, Krista Antoine, Val Ewing, Becky Sitting Bear

## **Member Reports:**

Mr. Morehart – Glad Marilyn is back. Several kids who were on-line came back. 33 High school students, 22 middle school students, and 36 elementary students are still on-line. The district is working hard to try to catch them up. We will test the remainder of the students who are on-line before they come back to school next year

Marilyn – Talked about summer school. Can we have it again for elementary? Also wondered about IEPs. IEP students are serviced.

Diane – Worried about the on-line kids and those who just came back. The group decided the parents need to be identified immediately. The students who came back are being tested. By next week we plan to have meetings with the parents if their child is not on track.

Kim – Standardized testing is still on, but there is a waiver to wave the accountability, participation rate, and science.

Sherry – Talked about the list for the Covid vaccine. Rosemary Clarimont has the RST education taskforce zoom meeting on Thursdays. Sherry will have Rosemary invite Mr. Morehart. The truancy code is still on hold. Sherry wondered if AAU wrestling was school event. No, it is not. If we hear of a family who needs internet, Sherry can help us get a hot spot for the family. Job corp is not open yet, but they are taking applications.

DeAnne – In December the Lakota club had a Christmas party. In January they will work on language and arts.

Sylvia-

Julie- The board is concerned about the kids who are not in school. They are willing to listen to any good ideas.

Haley- Getting several open enrollments from Todd County. The MS girls group is having a dance on Feb 6. There were some schedule changes at the middle school to try to improve student work.

Next meeting February 10th at 1:00